STATE OF WASHINGTON
WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W,, PO, Box 47250 o Clympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160  TTY (360} 586-8203

VIA US MAIL AND FAX

Februoary 5, 2013

John Fricke, Vice President

Pacific Northwest Transportation Services, Inc. dba Capital Aerporter
PO Box 2163

Olympia, WA 98507

RE: Filing for a Special Fuel Surcharge, Docket TC-130141
Dear Mr. Fricke:

On February 1, 2013, Pacific Northwest Transportation Services, Inc., dba Capital Aeroporter
(the Company), filed with the Washington Ultilities and Transportation Commission
(Commission) a special fuel surcharge filing of $2.25 per one-way passenger, which the
Commission assigned Docket TC-130141. The Company requested the Commission make the
surcharge effective on February 6, 2013.

I must deny your request. As you were previously advised by Commission Order and a separate
email from Staff, Order 05, issued in Docket A-042090, became effective May 2, 2011.
Therefore, every filing effective on or after May 2, 2011, must comply with Order 05. Your
filing fails to meet the condition set forth in Ordering Paragraph 2(b) that a company secking a
temporary fuel surcharge must “demonstrate as part of its application that the surcharge will not
generate revenues in excess of the authorized portion of the difference between current fuel
prices and the fuel costs embedded in the company’s rates or fares that the surcharge is intended
to recover....” The Order directs the Commission secretary to reject any application that fails to
make the requisite demonstration.

The Company’s $1.50 per one-way passenger fuel surcharge that became effective on January
14, 2013, pursuant to Docket TC-130035, will remain in effect until February 11, 2013.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Mike Young at
myoung@utc.wa.gov or (360) 664-1155.

Sincerely,
L%a—/““l £ J’M

DAVID W. DANNER
Executive Director and Secretary




